

WEDNESDAY 22 MAY School Board Meeting

FRIDAY 24 MAY
Cross Country Years 4 - 6

FRIDAY 31 MAY 1C Assembly District Cross Country

MONDAY 3 JUNE WA Day Public Holiday

TUESDAY 4 JUNE

School Development Day (No school for students)

MONDAY 10 JUNE K/PP P&C Meeting

TUESDAY 11 JUNE P&C Meeting

THURSDAY 20 JUNE Winter Carnival



Narrogin Primary School Voluntary Contributions Commonwealth Bank 066 522 0090 0206





Independent Public School

Term 2, Issue 8

Wednesday 22 May 2019

In the Pursuit of Excellence

From the Principal

NOMINATIONS FOR VACANT POSITIONS ON NARROGIN PRIMARY SCHOOL BOARD

As outlined in the Education Act 1999, the role of the School Board is one of setting the long-term future for the school and maintaining oversight (not management) of the school's operation. The School Board provides additional expertise to help the school achieve the best outcomes for students.

PARENT REPRESENTATIVE NOMINATIONS INVITED

Nominations are invited from suitably qualified persons to fill up to 2 vacancies on the Narrogin Primary School Board.

HOW TO NOMINATE

Interested, qualified persons are invited to nominate for a position on the Board.

Please contact the returning officer, Michelle Edwards, for a Nomination Form.

The Nomination Form requires a personal statement, of no more than 100 words, outlining the skills and expertise you will bring to the Board, and a passport style photograph.

Your personal statement and photograph will be used in election material, to enable voters to make an informed decision when the election process begins.

Nominations will be accepted on or before 3:00pm, 12 June 2019.

Nominations may be returned via email (<u>Michelle.Edwards@education.wa.edu.au</u>) or in a sealed envelope, marked 'Private and Confidential', and addressed to:

The Returning Officer

Mrs Michelle Edwards

Narrogin Primary School

PO Box 107

NARROGIN WA 6312

TUESDAY EARLY CLOSE

Just a gentle reminder that on Tuesdays we have Early Close so students need to be picked up from the school at 2.30pm. As buses are unable to pick students up at this time because of the other schools that they provide a service to, supervision is provided for bus students. It would be appreciated if parents picking their children up from school be mindful of this and ensure that their child avoids the areas where supervision activities are happening.

NAPLAN ON-LINE

Today is the last day of NAPLAN testing for most of our Year 3 and 5 students, with catch-ups happening Thursday and Friday. There has been a lot of publicity in the media about issues with connectivity and the impact that this has had on students. We are pleased to report that at our school, whilst there have been some connectivity issues, these have been short in duration, have been calmly managed, and have not adversely affected any student's performance. Schools have been given the option of resitting tests where there have been significant interruptions. We do not believe that this is applicable to Narrogin Primary School.

CROSS COUNTRY RUNNING

Our cross country running events will be held at school on Friday 24 May. We will commence with Year 4 at 2.05pm, followed by Year 5 at 2.20pm and Year 6 at 2.35pm. This is not compulsory. The rest of the students will participate in a casual manner after the races. The first 4 placegetters, boys and girls, will be invited to represent the school at the District Cross Country event on Friday (morning) 31 May at Thomas Hogg Oval.

Mr Moon

CHAPPY'S CHAT

Thanks - you make a big difference! This is National Volunteers Week so I would like to thank everyone who helps make our school happy and safe and run so smoothly. From our



canteen helpers, people who listen to morning reading, Breakfast Club helpers, our wonderful P&C's and many, many more. We are so lucky that when help is asked for there are always willing volunteers on hand. You are very much appreciated. You are the best!

A reminder that my work days are Monday and Wednesday and I can be contacted through the front office or by email:

Desiree.Wilkie@youthcare.org.au

Mrs Wilkie

CANTEEN ROSTER

Thursday	23 May	Julie Davies
Friday	24 May	Cherri McBlane
Monday	27 May	Julie-Anne Grout
Wednesday	29 May	Danielle Allinson
Thursday	30 May	Honey Andrada
Friday	31 May	Jo West
Monday	3 June	Public Holiday
Wednesday	5 June	Sarah Hawksley
Thursday	6 June	Fil Shepherd
Friday	7 June	Chelsea Allinson

If you would like to volunteer please contact Gloria at the canteen 9881 1200, Amanda 0427 814 794.

P&C NEWS

Excerpts from Lake Cargelligo Central School P&C for whom we held a drought fundraiser last year:

"I am writing to thank you for your very kind donation.

As you are aware, our community has been badly affected by the current drought that much of our country is experiencing.

These conditions don't only affect our students who come from farming families, but they also affect the students who live in town, as the flow on effects of no crops contribute to a reduction in employment opportunities for both parents and school leavers alike.

We are grateful for any assistance that is offered to us in order to enhance the morale of our students in these trying times. Once again, thank you so much for your kind donation.

Yours sincerely,

Deanna Stenhouse LCCS P&C President

> A couple of photos of our Mother's Day Fashion Parade & Mother's Day Breakfast





Library News

A reminder that our school banking day is **Wednesday** morning before school in the library. On Wednesday this week at 9.00am, we joined the whole of Australia and New Zealand in reading the same book at the same time. Every year a picture book, written and illustrated by an Australian author and illustrator, is read at the same time in libraries, schools, childcare centres, bookshops and many other places around the country. This year the book was called *Alpacas with Maracas* by Matt Cosgrove. Our annual Book Fair will be arriving in Week 6! Start saving your dollars up now. The Book Fair will be appeared by Madagaday. Thursday and Friday of Weeks 6 and 7 between 8 00cm and

open for purchases on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday of Weeks 6 and 7 between 8.00am and 4.00pm. Come into the Library on these days and have a look. All purchases help benefit our school and there will be something for everyone. *Miss Savage*

NARROGIN PRIMARY SCHOOL

Calendar - Term 2 - 2019

Wk	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday	Sunday
1	29	30	1 MAY	2	3	4	5
2	6 - K/PP P&C Meeting	7	8	9	10	11	12
3	13	14 - P&C Meeting	15	16	17	18	19
4	20	21	22 - National Simultaneous Story Time - School Board Meeting	23	24 - Cross Country Yr4-6	25	26
5	27	28	29	30	31 - District Cross Country - 1C Assembly	1 JUN	2
	3 - Public Holiday	4 - School Development Day (no school for students)	5 - Book Fair	6 - Book Fair	7 - Book Fair	8	9
	10 - K/PP P&C Meeting	11 - P&C Meeting	12 - Book Fair	13 - Book Fair	14 - Book Fair	15	16
8	17	18	19 - School Board Meeting	20 - Winter Carnival	21 - One Big Voice	22	23
9	24	25	26	27 - Disco	28	29	30
10	1 JUL	2	3	4	5 - 5/6FB Assembly	6	7



Government of **Western Australia WA Country Health Service**

Childhood Influenza Vaccination Clinics

Free for WA children aged 6 months to 4 years

By Appointment Only

Venue: Southern Wheatbelt Primary Health Service

Williams Road, Narrogin

Dates: Wednesday 22 May 2019

9.00am - 12.00pm 2.00pm - 4.00pm

Wednesday 29 May 2019

9.00am - 12.00pm 2.00pm - 4.00pm

Appointments: Please phone 9881 0385

For more information about the FREE Influenza vaccine please contact your local GP or your local Community Health Nurse.

The free Influenza vaccination is also available from your local GP.

Two doses of Influenza vaccine, at least one month apart, are recommended for children who are receiving the Influenza vaccine for the first time: both doses are provided free.